Submission by Hay Shire Council into the Senate enquiry on the Australian Telecommunications Network

Hay Shire Council residents being members of an isolated community have first hand experience into the inadequacies of the current Telecommunication system. Thankfully the residents of the township of Hay have access to a reliable phone network, mobile phone coverage and dial up internet access. However residents in the more remote areas of the shire often have an inadequate phone connection, no mobile phone coverage and very limited mobile phone coverage.

Council acknowledges the improvement to the network in recent times with improved phone coverage for remote areas, the expansion of the mobile phone network and the various programs under “Networking the Nation” however this still goes a long way short of what is needed to bring a satisfactory standard of service for all. Our Council currently has an I.S.D.N. internet connection subsidised heavily by a Networking the Nation program through the State Library of N.S.W.

This gives our Council a reliable, reasonably efficient connection however what happens when the subsidy runs out in 12 months time? For the majority of our community the only viable internet connection available to them is a dial up connection through Telstra. This begs the question if Telstra is privatised what assurance do remote area persons have that they will at least have a reasonable priced dial up connection let alone a broadband connection.

Residents of Hay are also faced with delays in having new phones connected or other service changes with contractors having to come to Hay from other regional centres. This increases costs and results in delays. Council acknowledges that the Telecommunication providers must implement changes to be efficient, but these efficiency gains do affect services in the Country areas.

More than anybody persons living in rural and remote areas need access to modern telecommunication services. Access to modern Broadband services could not only provide security and peace of mind to persons, but it could also be a major lifestyle improvement. However at this time the provision of these services at a comparable cost to persons living in the cities appears unlikely.

This Council is seriously considering moving to a satellite connection given the isolation and terrain of the surrounding area. Perhaps the way of the future is to make available at reasonable prices, satellite connections to all persons in rural and remote areas. This would provide equity by giving access to all, of a fast modern connection providing persons and businesses with the capability of using modern electronic facilities. 

In conclusion Country persons need adequate Telecommunication services. Standards need to be adopted and implemented to ensure access and equity to all. It is acknowledged that this will require a large amount of funding to provide infrastructure but with declining levels of service in the country such as Health, Police, Banks etc. the very least Country people can expect is a decent Telecommunication services.      
